
 

 

 

Course Prefix/Number/Title: EDUC 260 Educational Psychology 

 

Number of Credits:3 

 

Course Description:This course provides the student with knowledge about the field of educational 

psychology and particularly how those ideas apply to effective teaching practices in the classroom.  

 

Pre-/Co-requisites: None 

 

Course Objectives: The students will demonstrate knowledge, understanding, and application of theories 

and principles of development, learning, memory, motivation, individual differences, instruction, 

classroom management, and measurement and evaluation. 

 

Instructor: Hattie Albertson 

 

Office: Online 

 

Office Hours: Assitance via Course Messages or email 

 

Phone: 701.228.5454 

 

Email: hattie.c.albertson@dakotacollege.edu 

 

Lecture/Lab Schedule: Online 

 

Textbook(s): Provided by Instructor 

 

Course Requirements: Students are required to complete assignments and interact with the online format. 

 

Tentative Course Outline: 

• Week One: Ed. Psych 

• Week Two: Cognitive and Language Development 

• Week Three: Moral Development 

• Week Four: Culture and Diversity 

• Week Six: Cognitive Development 

• Week Seven: Contrucivist Theory 

• Week Eight: Midterm Exam 

• Week Nine: Metacognition/Self-Efficacy 

• Week Ten: Behaviorism 

• Week Eleven: Social Learning Theory 

• Week Twelve: Motivation Theory 

• Week Thirteen: Instructional Strategies 

• Week Fourteen: Classroom Management 

• Week Fifteen: Assessment 



 

 

• Week Sixteen: Final Exam 
 

General Education Competency/Learning Outcome(s) OR CTE Competency/Department Learning 

Outcome(s): Employs industry-specific skills in preparation for workplace readiness/Demonstrate 

effective oral and written communication. 

 

Relationship to Campus Focus: The purpose of the Education and Human Development Discipline is to 

educate students for careers as paraeducators, teachers, early childhood professionals, and adult 

caregivers.  The discipline provides coursework which transitions to higher education degrees and work-

related skills.  Programs must prepare professionals based on industry standards and provide an 

educational continuum for degree advancement.  Dakota College at Bottineau is committed to a hands-on 

learning environment and uses field experiences in educational settings as common instruction 

techniques.  

 

Classroom Policies: 

• Regular participation is expected in order to finish all requirements of the class  

• Learning activities will require internet connectivity  

• Work completed shall be your own. 

 

Student Email Policy:  

 

Dakota College at Bottineau is increasingly dependent upon email as an official form of communication. 

A student’s campus-assigned email address will be the only one recognized by the Campus for official 

mailings. The liability for missing or not acting upon important information conveyed via campus email 

rests with the student.  

 

Academic Integrity: 

 

According to the DCB Student Handbook, students are responsible for submitting their own work.  

Students who cooperate on oral or written examinations or work without authorization share the 

responsibility for violation of academic principles, and the students are subject to disciplinary action even 

when one of the students is not enrolled in the course where the violation occurred.  The Code detailed in 

the Academic Honesty/Dishonesty section of the Student Handbook will serve as the guideline for cases 

where cheating, plagiarism or other academic improprieties have occurred.  

 

Disabilities or Special Needs: 

 

Students with disabilities or special needs (academic or otherwise) are encouraged to contact the 

instructor and Disability Support Services. 

 

Title IX:  

 

Dakota College at Bottineau (DCB) faculty are committed to helping create a safe learning environment 

for all students and for the College as a whole. Please be aware that all DCB employees (other than those 

designated as confidential resources such as advocates, counselors, clergy and healthcare providers) are 

required to report information about such discrimination and harassment to the College Title IX 

Coordinator. This means that if a student tells a faculty member about a situation of sexual harassment or 

sexual violence, or other related misconduct, the faculty member must share that information with the 



 

 

College’s Title IX Coordinator. Students wishing to speak to a confidential employee who does not have 

this reporting responsibility can find a list of resources on the DCB Title IX webpage.  

 

 


